

Elbow Valley Residents:

Finally the ground has thawed, and we can stretch our legs and plant our gardens. It is also a great time to welcome all the new families that are now calling beautiful Elbow Valley home. Make sure to wave hello to your new neighbours! If you have questions about anything in the community, please refer to elbowvalley.com for information and answers.

Here are a few quick housekeeping reminders before the trees are in full bloom.

Dogs in Elbow Valley

Elbow Valley is an 'On-leash' Community. Dogs are required to be leashed in all places at all times, including nature areas, pathways, and private yards.

The Lott Creek Natural Area is a particularly sensitive environment within the community, full of local wildlife that is easily disturbed, particularly during the season when new births are occurring. Under NO circumstances should dogs ever be allowed off-leash in this area. We provide designated off-leash areas on both north and south sides of the community with ample space to run your four-legged friends. This area is defined in yellow on our community map.

Don't forget to be a good neighbour and clean up waste produced by your pet (it's a bylaw requirement). Garbage cans and free waste disposal bags are positioned throughout the community to make cleaning up easy!

Did you know?

Debris from smoking, such as filters/butts, are harmful to animals and can have serious implications to their health, including death. Ensure you properly dispose of all waste and smoking paraphernalia.

Architectural and Landscaping Guidelines, Review Process

Residents making changes to the exterior of their home, or property, are required to apply for design or landscaping approval. The intent is to provide guidance to the home renovation process and ensure each home blends perfectly with its surroundings and fits the overall character of the community.

If you're hoping to begin work on your home this spring or summer, plan ahead. Anticipate a review period of approximately 2 weeks.

Architectural Guidelines
Approved Trees and Shrubs
Solar Panel Guidelines

Community Amenities

We are excited to announce the official opening of our <u>tennis and sports courts</u> for the 2021 season!

Tennis Court Etiquette Reminders:

- · Dogs are not permitted on the court
- First come, first serve
- Matches limited to 30 minutes
- Court specific shoes only
- No rollerblades, skateboards, bicycles on the court
- No instructional programs unless written approval provided by Club Manager

Pickleball nets are currently unavailable from EVRC.

Did you know?

We have sanitizer dispensers installed throughout Elbow Valley. If you notice hand sanitizer is low, please call us (403) 240-4386.

Need a garbage, recycling or organics bin still? No problem!

Our next order deadline is May 28th with delivery June 15th. Past orders placed prior to April 28th will be delivered on, or about, May 11th

To order a bin, please fill out our PAD form and submit via email or using the EVRC dropbox.

Full details for our waste, recycling, and organics collection programs can be found here.

Mechanical <u>recycling</u> and <u>organics</u> bins <u>are required</u> for collection with each of these programs. Residents will have until September 30, 2021 to acquire a mechanical black bin for garbage. Garbage placed curbside after September 30, 2021 will not be picked up if not in an approved

container. See further details here.

Bag Tags for Extra Waste? We have those, too.

Details about waste overages can be found here.

Order by Tuesday, pick up Wednesday 4:00 pm or later. We have removed the need for cash and made a more COVID safe process.

Here is our order form. Submit via email or using the EVRC dropbox.